DAVID Y. IGE
GOVERNOR

NOLAN P. ESPINDA
DIRECTOR

Maria C. Cook
Deputy Director
Administration

Jodie F. Maesaka-Hirata

STATE OF HAWAII D%PUW Qifemf
orrections
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY
919 Ala Moana Boulevard, 4th Floor Renee R. Sonobe Hong
Honolulu, Hawaii 96814 Deputy Director
Law Enforcement
No.
June 7, 2019

Via Electronic Mail:

Sophie Cocke
Request+pedrnabase @foi.uipa.org

Re:  92F Request Related to Copies of Final Reports that Pas De Chocolat
Completed

Dear Ms. Cocke:

This supplements the Department of Public Safety’s response to your 92F Request dated May 14,
2019, relating to the Final Reports the Pas De Chocolat (“PDC”) completed. As you already know
based on our previous disclosure, the PDC completed two reports: a 2015 report titled “Re-
envisioning Data Infrastructure, Research Findings Reports” and a 2019 report titled “Re-
envisioning Data Infrastructure, Recommendations and Requirements.”

We have uploaded onto the Department of Public Safety’s website the 2019 PDC Report, with
redactions. Please note that pages 15, 21, 27, and 113 of the 2019 Reports are not redactions but
blank divider pages. We will also be posting the 2015 Report sometime next week. The website
address that will direct you to the requested reports is http://dps.hawaii.gov/publications.

The redactions are based on Section 92F-13(3): Government records that, by their nature, must
be confidential in order for the government to avoid the frustration of a legitimate government
function.

We hope that this will satisfy your request as well as keep the operation of the Department of
Public Safety secure.

aria C, Coo
eputy Director for Administration
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